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Winter Edition 2023-2024 

 
In the event that school is 
cancelled due to snow, ice or 
other emergencies, informaƟon 
will be placed on the below 
staƟons.  In addiƟon, the district 
will do a robocall and email to 
parents/guardians and post it on 
our TC Facebook page. 
 
TELEVISION: 
  WZZM TV 13 
  Wood TV 8 
  Fox 17 

W elcome to our Winter installment of Tri County’s Quarterly Viking Views Newsletter.  Each edition will 
contain information on district and building happenings.  We hope this finds  everyone enjoying the holi-

day seasons already upon us. 
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Dear Tri County Community, 

As I write this final Cumings Corner I want to extend my appreciation and gratitude, as well as share with you that the future vision for Tri County Area 
Schools is on the move. 

As I reflect on the past 26 years I have to share it has been a blessing for me to be a part of the Tri County community.  In being at Tri County as a teacher, 
coach, and administrators I have witnessed how much this community has a heart for people and especially kids.  Thank you for allowing me to help us  
Educate, Encourage, and Empower each child. 

As I step away, I would like to share some personal reflections.  To the MacNaughton Staff that worked with me as a teacher, thank you for helping me grow 
as a young adult and into leadership.  You were a great group of colleagues, mentors and incredible teachers.  Working at the High School the staff helped 
me see that the impact we can have on young adults is so important for student’s success in life.  For those who coached with me, thank you for putting up 
with me and my incessant desire to win, also for keeping me calm when we didn’t.  To the players I was able to coach, we worked hard (well you did), but 
know it was out of a desire for your success.  I have to give a shout out to the softball teams from 2002-2008.  We set a goal to out work any team around us 
and you worked hard to be the best. Thank you for your hard work and dedication.  It is great to see so many of you raising your kids at Tri County. 

In my time as Superintendent, I have been able to work with many great people.  I will start with the leadership teams for the Education Association and 
Support staff.  We have journeyed together to improve culture and build a better relationship.  Thank you for the trust we built to better Tri County.  Our 
Tri County Administration does so much unseen work and I know many parents, teachers, and students would be very surprised by these extra efforts.  We 
have challenged each other, worked to improve our buildings and district, and worked to create defined visions that we can accomplish.  Keep allowing 
those visions to support your work with staff, parents and students.  I truly appreciate all you have done to support me in my years leading at Tri County.   
A special appreciation to the Educational Service Center staff who have put up with me, my stressful moments and my crazy schedule.  Thank you for your 
patience, encouragement, and for the many times your work made me look good.  I will miss the family atmosphere we have created. 

Tri County is fortunate to have a great Board of Education.  In the past 13 years we have worked hard to improve school culture, finance, operations and 
academics.  I appreciate that we were able to work together to accomplish great change.  Even more, I appreciate the relationships I have built with each of 
you.  The relationships and collaborative work we did made my time as superintendent worth it.  It was not easy, but it was good.   

It is the positive past I leave that makes me believe the future is bright.  In the fall of 2023, we met the vision of the new elementary school opening creating 
a central campus.  We have an auditorium for concerts, new science labs and air conditioning in classrooms.  We witnessed our football team make the 
playoffs for the 5th year straight, the Marching Band took 6th in State and competed in Nationals.  We are adding clubs for Esports, Jr. High Honor Society, 
Girls who Code and brought the Chess team back.  These are some of the key movements Tri County is making to meet our vision of “Creating  
opportunities for the successful future of each student.”  We are making progress and Tri County can continue to this progress with the continued 
support of the community.   

As I look at the history of Tri County there are key moments where we witness TC pride and success.  These times were after our community came together 
to form Tri County Area Schools, after the High School was built, and now with the central campus.  In all these moments the community came together to 
support students by improving our schools.  We need to continue this momentum.  Tri County needs our community to support improvements to opera-
tions, to create more opportunities for students, and to collaborate with in order to improve academics.  Tri County cannot say we are done, or it was good 
enough in the past. If this occurs we will likely move backwards and once this happens it will be difficult to move forward again.  Tri County is in a great 
place to move forward and I encourage you to support the vision, our Board of Education, Superintendent, and staff in order to create a better future for our 
students.  

It will be a difficult month as I wrap up my career here at Tri County Area Schools and I hope to see as many of you as I can to say thank you before I leave.  
I appreciate this community and thank you so much for the support you showed me in my time.  I will miss you all! 

 

Once a Viking, ALWAYS A VIKING! 

Allen Cumings 
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Dear Tri County Community,  

Welcome to December! As the year 2023 comes to an end, it is with 
great appreciation that I am able to reflect back on all that we have 
been able to accomplish this school year. A large part of that is from 
the students, staff, and support of our amazing TC community. The 
opening of Tri County Elementary and the completion of the high 
school cafetorium are significant milestones that undoubtedly en-
hance the learning environment for students and strengthen com-
munity ties.  

As December 2023 draws to a close, we find ourselves bidding fare-
well to our school superintendent, Mr. Allen Cumings. We are 
deeply appreciative of the 25+ years he has dedicated to Tri County 
Area Schools, and the 12+ years he has served as our Superinten-
dent. Throughout his tenure, Al has demonstrated a steadfast com-
mitment to educational excellence. He has actively engaged with 
parents, students, staff and the board, fostering a sense of unity and 
shared responsibility for the success of TC. He will be missed!  

In January, after a months-long search facilitated by the Michigan 
Association of School Boards, we invite you to extend a warm wel-
come to Mr. Ryan Biller as our new Superintendent. As a board, we 
are embracing the change and anticipating the positive impact that 
Mr. Biller’s leadership will bring. As we transition from one era to 
the next, we will remain committed to providing an exceptional ed-
ucation, positive culture, and welcoming environment where all 
staff and students can thrive.  

Wishing you all a holiday season filled with love, hope, and joy! And 
as always, please dine and shop local to support our great area busi-
nesses!  

Merry Christmas! Happy New Year!  
We are blessed! We are TC!  

Sincerely,  

Jill Fennessy, President  
Board of Education Tri County Area Schools  

 

To the Tri County Area School Community, 

Over the past 23 years, I have had the extreme pleas-
ure of working with students, parents, and staff at all 
school levels and in a variety of roles - as teacher, 
coach, district coordinator, and building administra-
tor. I believe strongly in the collective power of bring-
ing community together to support our students and 
am excited to join Tri County Area Schools as your 
Superintendent. 

As many of you may already be aware, I am no 
stranger to this area and proudly graduated high 
school from Morley Stanwood - class of 1993. I have 
family and friends in the area still today and under-
stand the value first hand of the importance of build-
ing and fostering pride in our school district day in 
and day out.  

I am a proud Central Michigan University and Grand 
Valley University alumni. Having earned my Bache-
lors and Masters in Education respectively.  

Besides myself, I am excited to introduce you to my 
wife Shaina and our blended family consisting of 
Amelia (16), Broden (15), Caelan (14) and Brooks (13) 
as well as our two dogs Daphne and Sage – yes, it is 
quite a full household when we are all together! 

In the coming weeks, and into the new year, I look 
forward to walking the halls of our buildings, being 
present at our events, and most importantly, priori-
tizing my time to listen, learn and embrace the pas-
sion that is so evident here at Tri County Area 
Schools.  

I encourage you to please contact me with your 
thoughts, ideas, and invitations to get to know one 
another. Together we will continue to build Tradition 
- Character - Achievement - Success for our district 
and with our students. 

Go Vikings! 
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The Making It Cool to be Kind Initiative is a comprehensive school and community climate improvement program created by 
motivational speaker, Laurie Stewart.  In August, Laurie presented to Tri County Staff during professional development and 
since, has been working with Jaime Harkness, Behavior Interventionist at TCHS and TCMS to improve school climate and  
culture.  They gathered feedback from seventeen high school students to develop a plan that would positively impact the cli-
mate and culture at Tri County High School.  During a leadership conference, these students listened to stories via video from 
other high school students and also shared their own stories in small groups.  The idea was to understand what the high school 
experience is for each individual and brainstorm ways to create a kind atmosphere where all students feel important and wel-
comed at TCHS.  The session also included team building activities and creation of videos that will be viewed by all Tri County 
High School and Middle School students to encourage kindness within our buildings and community.  The Making It Cool to 
be Kind Assembly will take place in January for Tri County High School students  

 

 

 

The Be Nice Program is a mental health and suicide prevention program with an action plan that works.  Notice, Invite, Challenge, 
Empower are the four steps of the Be Nice action plan. Seven Tri County High School students and liaison Mrs. Jaime Harkness  
recently attended the Be Nice Leadership Symposium at the Mental Health Foundation of West Michigan to learn how to  
incorporate the Be Nice Action Plan at the high school.  During breakout sessions, the TCHS Be Nice Leadership group learned the 
meaning of stigma, why mental health was important and how to reach out to others.  Drew Cady, Junior at Oxford High School, was 
the keynote speaker.  He spoke about his experience during the Oxford High School shooting and what he did and continues to do to 
persevere and overcome the challenges after the tragic event.   

The TCHS Be Nice Leadership group will be collaborating with Mrs. Harkness to reboot the Be Nice program at TCHS.  This will  
include a Be Nice assembly, Be#4 Foundation Assembly in connection with a Tri County Varsity Basketball game, and building wide 
activities.  Making a difference today; that’s the Viking way!   

Crisis Hotline: If you are in crisis and need immediate help call 988 or text "nice" to 741741. 

 

 

Be nice. Leadershiup Symposium 
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Four senior members of the TCHS National Honor Society volunteered at the inaugural National Jr. Honor Society Induction  
Ceremony at Tri County Middle School on Thursday, November 16th.  Members Ashley Campbell, Mike Stout, Rebecca Duvall and 
Heavyn Musgrave spoke at the ceremony about the five pillars the National Jr. Honor Society: Scholarship, Leadership, Character, 
Citizenship and Service.  They also served by leading the Pledge of Allegiance and lit the candles which represented each of the five 
pillars. These students made a positive impact on our young middle school leaders and displayed the true meaning of what it is to 
be a National Honor Society member. 

Mrs. Dollberg’s 1st hour Marketing class was given the task to come up with an 
idea to promote World Kindness Day, which was on November 13th.  Three stu-
dent-led teams developed a concept and had to present their idea.  The Kindness 
Wall concept was selected, developed by Airiana Snyder and Chloe Coar, who 
then  spearheaded the project.  The task involved placing Post-Its® on the wall 
by members of the team,  Students then wrote positive messages on the notes.  
Tri County High School students are reminded of being kind and given positive 
affirmations each time they walk by the Kindness Wall. 

 

 

 



 

www.tricountyschools.com  Page 6 

E3  Educate • Encourage • Empower 

 

 

 

A new program has been initiated at the Middle School called “High School Athletes As Mentors”.  Jaime 
Harkness, Behavior Interventionist for both the High School and Middle School developed the program 
which began in October.  The purpose of this program is to connect middle school students with positive 
role models at the high school athletic level, in an effort to help middle school students grow socially,  
athletically, emotionally, and academically.   

This group meets once a month for an hour to talk about school, sports, and other interests, then ends the 
hour with some time to throw the football, shoot hoops, play volleyball, and just have some fun!  Our first 
meeting included 6th and 7th graders who enjoyed spending time with Varsity football players Jayden 
Button, Mike Stout, and Owen Behrenwald. 

We want to congratulate Dr. Christina Adamson, Computer/STEM teacher at the Middle School for being awarded  
several grants that will support the STEM program and Computer classes at the Middle School.  Grants received to  
date are: 

Walmart Community Fund-Comstock Park Sam's Club-$1000 
MACUL-Michigan Association of Computer Users in Learning-$844 for BreakOut EDU physical kits & digital access 
Eduporium-Awarded 9 MakeyMakey inventor kits ($500 value) 
CYBER.org-Awarded 10 micro-bit microcomputers and one cyber bot ($500 value) 
Great Lakes Energy-$2000 

Students are very excited about the Breakout EDU kits, as well as the digital platform, with the “lock of the day”  
activity being one of their favorites.  Students in Computers 2 and 3 have started building robots, using the VEX IQ  
robotics, which was purchased at the end of last year.  These students have also used the MakeyMakey inventor kits, 
 programming the MakeyMakey on MakeCode to create a game. They also made different kinds of cardboard  
switches that activated a sound when the switch completed a circuit.  All computer classes got to experience the  
physical Breakout EDU kits at the end of October and are looking forward to one in December as well!   

Students in Computers 1 have  been learning the different ways that code can be written; encrypted and decrypted.  
They've learned about Caesar ciphers, pigpen ciphers, and binary code that uses numbers and alphabet letters.  
Students created bracelets using binary code to spell out their names and noticed some interesting patterns with the  
binary alphabet. 

At the November Board of Education meeting, the Tri County Board of Education approved the “Girls who Code”  
program as an extra-curricular activity to be offered for all students to participate in.  The free coding curriculum  
provided for this program is focused toward female students in an effort to close the gender gap in STEM.  The Rural  
Technology Fund has also agreed to be a community partner for TCMS Girls who Code program. 

Lots of good things are happening for TCMS STEM!  Great work Dr. Adamson! 
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Thirty-three Tri County Middle School students were inducted into the first ever  
Middle School Chapter of the National Jr. Honor Society.  The induction ceremony took place on 
November 16th in the TCMS cafeteria, where Mr. Williams, Principal, welcomed the new   
members and families. Mrs. Harkness, NJHS Advisor, explained the history of the National Jr. 
Honor Society, sharing the five pillars of the honor society; Scholarship, Leadership, Service, 
Character and Citizenship, which were clarified by members of the High School’s National  
Honor Society.  Each candle representing the 5 pillars were lit and middle school members  
repeated the NJHS pledge.  To conclude the ceremony, all 33 students were recognized and  
given certificates.  7th grade inductees include:  Natalie Almy, Berkley Arrnstrong, Chase Blain, 
Betsy Butler, Torrie Grassley, Reagan Halstead, Kylee Hendges, Roxanne Pake, Elijah Renner, 
Evelyn Russell, McKenna Sanford, Aaron Schultz, Elizabeth Shadley, Lauren Stewart, Guinevere 
Trowbridge, and Isabelle VanderZouwen.  8th grade inductees include:  Jillian Butler, Leah  

Collins, Madlyn Elzinga, Liskie Joseph, Nora Kauffman, Kylie Lenon, Jenna Main, Trever McNees, Lydia Moeggenberg, Lucy Newberg, 
Norah Newton, Taylor Oldham, Addison Reed, Madalyn Ringler, Veda Trowbridge, Gavin Valdiviezo, and Ryan Westerbrink.  Mr. Van Over, 
MS Assistant Principal, ended with a congratulations to all.  A small celebration with cookies and lemonade was enjoyed after the ceremony 
by the new student members and their families. 

These 7th and 8th grade students were recommended by their teachers as students that excel in academics and are leaders within their 
classrooms.  After recommendation, students were asked to complete an application detailing leadership, community service, and  
extra-curricular activities that they have been involved in.  The Faculty Council consisting of teachers scored the applications.  Students 
were then notified of their selection as members into the National Jr. Honor Society.  Throughout the year, members of the NJHS will serve 
as role models for other students and participate in school, community and world service activities. 

Mr. Helfmann’s Intro to Woodshop class at the Middle School includes engaging 
hands-on activities.  Recently, students learned and applied their skills by making 
beautiful cutting boards.  They have been creating wonderful “Kissmas” trees too!  
These trees are created to hold Hershey Kisses and make a festive decoration for the 
holidays.   

Mr. Helfmann and Grandpa Rick provide an atmosphere for students to learn safe practices while being 
introduced to the different tools. Math, Science, and Reading are not only the skills used in Wood Shop, 
but teamwork, collaboration, social skills, time management and responsibility are also important life 
long skills being taught as well! 
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It was with great anticipation and excitement that Tri County Elementary 
opened its doors to 800 students this Fall. We have settled into our school year 
and our classrooms are filled with the joy of learning. We want to  
express our extreme gratitude to the parents, guardians, and students of our  
elementary school for the spirit of cooperation that has defined this school year 
thus far. We are very proud of our many “firsts”, including the homecoming  
parade at the football stadium and successful Halloween parade and celebra-
tions. We are off to a great start! 

Tri County Elementary is proud to showcase one of the many spectacular spaces at TCE – the Media 
Center!  This incredible space is outfitted with 35 windows and books galore!  Many more new additions 
will be coming our way with the help of a $100,000 Innovative Community Library Grant recently 
awarded to Tri County Elementary by the Michigan Department of Education. 

This money is designated to build our new library’s collection and assemble the technology 
systems to strengthen our partnerships with the Michigan Electronic Library, the Timothy 
C. Hauenstein-Reynolds Township Library, and the Kent District Library.  The goal of our 
library grant is to create a culture of readers.  With that, we are planning to reach out and 
invite parents in to learn more about literacy and programs available to our families.   
We look forward to growing lifelong readers. 

 

 

In October, all our TCE students were able to experi-
ence a performance by Dave Hall, percussionist with 
the Grand Rapids Symphony. They enjoyed learning 
about and listening to Mr. Hall play his marimba. 
Many thanks to the Youth Vikings PTO for financing 
our collaboration with the symphony through the 
Artists in Residence program. 
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On Tuesday, October 31st, Tri County Preschool partnered with 
families to support students in their literary development by  
hosting a Fall Literacy Celebration. We hosted the event in our  
preschool classrooms at Edgerton. Each classroom had 4 literacy 
activities parents and students participated in around the room.  
 
There were also packets sent home with students that introduced 
other ways they could support literacy in their own home. After the 
activities were over, students paraded around Edgerton in their 

Halloween costumes. Preschool families were able to line up along the sidewalks and pass 
out candy while the preschoolers paraded around the building. This event had an excellent 
turn out! We would like to thank all preschool families that were able to come out and  
support their students in their literary development! 

 

On Tuesday, December 5th, the preschool will be host-
ing our annual Gingerbread House Night from 
5:30pm-6:30pm in the Edgerton Gymnasium. All pre-
school families in our GSRP, Head Start and ECSE 
programs are invited to join their students and their 
teachers in making gingerbread houses. Invitations for 
this event were sent home with students the week of 
November 6th.  

 

The Preschool will also be doing the 12 Days of Christ-
mas from Thursday, November 30th through Tuesday, 
December 19th. Students and staff will do fun activi-
ties each day. Here is the calendar for our 12 days of 
activities! 
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Did you know Tri County Area Schools has an app?  Get 
access to school information, social media, websites, 
maps, etc. in one place!  You can even receive notifica-
tions about snow days, calendar items, and other im-
portant information right from the app! 

Just scan the QR code to download the app today!  Or 
search for Tri County Vikings in the App Store.   

EMERGENCY CLOSING INFORMATION 

Inclement weather, hazardous road conditions, power outages or other incidents may require the closing of school.  However, 
there are strict state requirements on the number of hours of education for public school students.  The state provides up to 30 
hours, or equivalent to 6 days and hours) for inclement weather/emergency closing.  We are required to make up any additional 
hours.  With student safety as our first priority, every effort is made to avoid school closings when possible. In bad weather, the 
decision to close school is made  
after: 

·Road conditions are tested by the District Operations and Transportation Departments 

·Weather conditions are examined (weather advisories, storm patterns, temperature, etc.) 

·Montcalm County Road Commission’s ability to plow area roads is determined 

·The condition of school driveways and parking lots are assessed 

The Superintendent closes school based on the severity of these items coupled with our ability to transport our students safely. 

When the District closes school or releases students early, we send out a robocall and email to all parents, notify the local TV 
news stations, and post closing information to our district social media outlets and our district website homepage.  Please do not 
call your child’s school. 

December 18 Early Release/PD Day 
December 19 Early Release/PD Day 
December 20 Early Release for Students & Staff 
Dec 21-Jan2 No School - Christmas Break 
January 3 School Resumes 
January 5 HS/MS—End of 1st Semester 
February 16 No School for Students/PD Day 
February 19 No School for Students/PD Day 
March 1 End of 2nd Elementary Term 
March 11 P/T Conference - Middle School 
March 12 P/T Conferences - High School 
March 13 P/T Conferences - Elemetary 
March 14 Early Release/P/T Conferences - All Bldgs 
March 15 Early Release for Students & Staff 
March 22 No School for Students & Staff 
March 25-29 No School - Spring Break 
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Congratulations to the TCHS Varsity football team, finishing their 
season with a 7-3 record, and qualifying for the State Playoffs for the 
5th time in six years, and 4th year in a row. By the luck of the draw, 
the team drew the Kingsford Flivvers in the first round of the tour-
nament. The team enjoyed a great trip to the Upper Peninsula as 
several players had never been over the Mackinac bridge.  Coach Phil 
Butler shared, "This was a fun group of kids to be around. This is the 
first senior class in Tri County history to qualify for playoffs in all 
four years of high school. They have set the bar high for many years 
to come.  They are great football players and even better people." 

 
 

Our Varsity Cross Country team has a successful 
season, with many of their runners setting  
personal best records throughout the season.   

Congratulations to sophomore Alex Culver, who 
qualified for the State Cross Country meet, held at 
the Michigan International Speedway, finishing 
with a time of 17.34.  Coach Rackley had this to say 
about Alex:  “Alex’s summer 
work and his drive to succeed 
led him to be the first sopho-
more State qualifier since 2014.  
He will be an excellent leader 
for our team next fall.”   
Congratulations on a job well 
done! 

Boys & Girls Cross Country :  Alex Culver, Henry Kaufmann,  
Jaxon Lumbert, Gavin Ryske 
Natalie Schulz, Keira VanTimmeren 

Girls Golf:  Kendra Hearth, Addisyn Siple                   

Volleyball:  Alexis Bakhan 

Boys Soccer:  Quentin DeWitt, Ayden Gonzales, Andrew Lenon, Austin Lenon, Aidan Pell 

Varsity Football:  Owen Behrenwald, Jayden Button, Ray Culver, Jason Dewey, Zac Hubbard, Chase Keller, Loren Rosso,  
Lucas Rosso, Mike Stout, Wes Stutzman 
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Congratulations to our Boys Soccer team, who had an OUTSTANDING  
season this year!  The team finished out their season by winning the CSAA 
League Tournament Championship!   
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Varsity Basketball - Boys 
Tue Dec 5  Greenville  (A) 7:00 pm 
Fri Dec 8  White Cloud  (A) 7:00 pm 
Tue Dec 12  Pine River  (A) 7:00 pm 
Fri Dec 15  Chippewa Hills (A) 7:30 pm 
Tue Dec 19  Central Montcalm (H) 7:00 pm 
Wed Jan 3  Fremont  (H) 7:00 pm 
Tue Jan 9  Zion Christian  (H) 6:30 pm 
Fri Jan 12  Kent City  (A) 7:30 pm 
Fri Jan 19  Grant   (H) 7:30 pm 
Tue Jan 23  Morley Stanwood (A) 7:00 pm 
Fri Jan 26  Lakeview  (H) 7:00 pm 
Tue Jan 30  Hesperia   (A) 7:00 pm 
Fri Feb 2  Reed City  (A) 7:30 pm 
Tue Feb 6  Grant    (A) 7:00 pm 
Fri Feb 9  Newaygo  (H) 7:30 pm 
Tue Feb 13  Morley Stanwood (H) 7:00 pm 
Fri Feb 16  Manistee  (A) 7:00 pm 
Mon Feb 19  CSAA Tourn (R1) (H) 7:00 pm 
Thur Feb 22  CSAA Tourn (R2) (H) 7:00 pm 

Home (H)     
Away (A) 

Varsity Basketball - Girls 
Tue Dec 5  Greenville  (H) 7:00 pm 
Fri Dec 8  White Cloud  (A) 5:30 pm 
Tue Dec 12  Pine River  (H) 7:00 pm 
Fri Dec 15  Chippewa Hills (A) 6:00 pm 
Tue Dec 19  Central Montcalm (A) 7:00 pm 
Wed Jan 3  Fremont  (H) 5:30 pm 
Fri Jan 5  Morley Stanwood  (A) 7:00 pm 
Fri Jan 12  Kent City  (A) 6:00 pm 
Tue Jan 16  West MI Aviation (H) 6:00 pm 
Fri  Jan 19  Grant    (H) 6:00 pm 
Tue Jan 23  Morley Stanwood (H) 7:00 pm 
Fri Jan 26  Lakeview  (H) 5:30 pm 
Fri Feb 2  Reed City  (A) 6:00 pm 
Tue Feb 6  Grant   (H) 7:00 pm 
Fri Feb 9  Newaygo  (H) 6:00 pm 
Tue Feb 20  Hesperia  (H) 7:00 pm 
Wed Feb 21  Carson City-Crystal (H) 7:00 pm 
Fri Feb 23  Big Rapids  (A) 7:00 pm 
Tue Feb 27  CSAA Tourn (R1) (H) 7:00 pm 
Thur Feb 29  CSAA Tourn (R2) (H) 7:00 pm 

Varsity Wrestling 

Wed Dec 6  Belding Varsity Team Invite  (A) TBA 
Sat Dec 9  Tournament    (H) 9:00 am 
Thur Dec 14  Jenison* (Jenison, Otsego, Hopkins) (A) 5:00 pm 
Sat Dec 16  Montague Duals   (A) 9:00 am 
Wed Dec 20  Lakeview (LV, CH, TC)  (A) 5:00 pm 
Thur Dec 28  Grandville Invitational  (A) TBA  
Sat Jan 6  Allendale HS Tourney   (A) 9:30 am 
Wed Jan 10  Kent City* (KC, BR, TC)  (A*) 5:00 pm 
Sat Jan 13  Sparta Invitational   (A)      TBA 
Wed Jan 17  Reed City (TC, BR, RC)  (H) 5:00 pm 
Sat Jan 20  Mancelona Tourney   (A) TBA 
Wed Jan 24  Central Mont* (CM, TC, NW)  (A*) 5:00 pm 
Sat Jan 27  Whitehall Invitational   (A) TBA 
Sat Feb 3  CSAA Tournament @Kent City (A) 9:00 am 

Varsity Competitive Cheer 

Fri  Dec 15 West Catholic Invite  (A)  TBA 
Thur Dec 21      Birch Run Invite  (A)  6:00 pm 
Sat Jan 6        Comstock Park  (A)10:00 am 
Mon Jan 8 Big Rapids  (A)  TBA 
Thur Jan 18      Northview  (A)  6:30 pm 
Sat Jan 20      West Catholic Invite  (A)  TBA 
Mon Jan 22      Newaygo  (A)  TBA 
Sat Jan 27       MCCOA Invite @ Byron Ctr (A)  TBA 
Mon Feb 5         Grant   (A)  TBA 
Sat Feb 10       Montabella  (A)  TBA 
Wed Feb 14       Comstock Park Invite  (A)  TBA 
Thur Feb 15      Regionals @ Rockford (A)  TBA 
 

For all other sports related info and schedules, please visit our  
Tri County website or TC Athletics Facebook page. 


